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June 2024

Wormington Compressor Station – Compressor Emissions Project (Medium Combustion Plant Directive)

Dear Neighbour,

We have previously written to you regarding the Western Gas Network Project, a critical gas infrastructure project, which will be taking place in this area shortly. The project is being undertaken by National Gas Transmission (NGT), which owns and runs the compressor station off Meadow Lane, to the east of Wormington village.  Following the completion of the Western Gas construction work next year, we are planning to undertake work to install a new compressor at Wormington Compressor Station. This work is part of a wider programme to invest in our network ahead of environmental compressor emissions legislation which comes into effect from 1 January 2030. This project will involve replacement of one of our old compressors with a brand new highly efficient and low emission compressor unit. 

This work will require planning permission from Tewkesbury Borough Council and before we submit the planning application in 2025, we plan to visit the local area to conduct baseline environmental surveys. These surveys will give NGT an understanding of the status of area ecology and noise levels surrounding the Compressor Station and the current visual impact of the site. 

Therefore, over the coming weeks you may notice members of our team in the area as they carry out the various environmental surveys. We do not anticipate that this will cause you any disturbance, but please get in touch with us if you have any queries or concerns.  National Gas is committed to engaging with people throughout the project, including undertaking formal public consultation activities to enable residents and other interested parties to comment on the proposals prior to the submission of the planning application and organising opportunities to support the communities in which we are working. 

We did first issue this letter in early May and attended the Wormington Parish Meeting on 3 June to inform of our plans. We are now aware that some local residents did not receive the first issue of the letter, we apologise for this.

We will keep you regularly updated regarding our works and if you would like to find out more, please contact our community relations team available by email: wormington@nationalgas.com and through our community helpline: 0800 319 6185 which is available from 09:00 to 17:00 Monday to Friday.

For more information about the project, please visit https://www.nationalgas.com/mcpd.

Yours faithfully

[image: A signature on a white surface

Description automatically generated]

Huw Riley
Senior Project Manager
National Gas
Registered office Warwick Technology Park, Gallows Hill, Warwick CV34 6DA 
Registered in England and Wales No. 02006000
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